

Issue No: 202 Date: Thursday 19th July 2018

Boreham Primary School

A Friendship School

This last newsletter of the year is dedicated to our wonderful Year 6 pupils.

Daring to aim high, scale new heights, spread our wings and fly far'









As the summer term comes to an end we say a fond farewell to all of our Year 6 pupils to whom we wish every success and happiness for the future. We are very proud of them all and they leave us with so many happy memories; in particular The Royal Albert Hall, Christmas Production, Boreham Bake Off, Sports Day, Mersea, Boreham Proms and of course the Leavers' Assembly. We shall miss them all dearly.

We shall be warmly welcoming many new staff to Boreham in September and our new staff feature in this week's newsletter. I know that they are all very excited about joining our school and are really looking forward to September.

As new staff join, we say a fond farewell to several key members of staff and wish them all every happiness in the future. Mrs Marshall and Mrs McKinnell shall be leaving us after a lengthy association with the school. I would like to take this opportunity on behalf of all staff and governors to thank both Mrs Marshall and Mrs McKinnell for their services and loyalty to the school, which when combined, is an amazing 40 years.

We shall also be saying goodbye to Mr Troughton who is moving on to an Assistant Headship and to Mr Edwards who is moving out to Dubai to teach in an all-English school. Finally, we are also saying goodbye to our ICT Technician, Mr Jeary and wish him a very happy retirement.

May I take this opportunity to thank **all** of my staff for their dedication, hard work and commitment this year and for providing the children with the very best learning opportunities and for always making our children feel safe, well-respected and happy in school.

Thank you all for your continued support and positivity this year which is very much appreciated. On behalf of all of the staff and governors at Boreham Primary School I wish you all a wonderful summer break!

Mr Bowyer

On way to passures New ...

THANK YOU YEAR 6 - YOU LEAVE US WITH LOTS OF SPECIAL MEMORIES

WHERE OUR JOURNEY STARTED























Boreham Primary School

Tel: 01245 467625 Email: admin@boreham.essex.sch.uk























Boreham Primary School Tel: 01245 467625 Email: admin@boreham.essex.sch.uk









WHERE OUR JOURNEY ENDED

Boreham Primary School Tel: 01245 467625 Email: admin@boreham.essex.sch.uk

CLASS ATTENDANCE AWARD

Many congratulations to Year 4B who are the winners of this years class attendance cup! Below is the overall attendance for each class. Our whole school target for 2017-18 was 96.8% and for this year we are currently just short of our target on 96.6%.

Yr Group / Class	Overall Attendance
Reception	96.1%
Year 1BH	96.3%
Year 1BR	96.4%
Year 2E	96.3%
Year 3W	96.6%
Year 4B	97.4%
Year 5E	96.1%
Year 6T	97.0%



ONLINE SAFETY TIP OF THE WEEK

Make sure that you don't spend all of your summer holidays on i-Pads, tablets, computer games and the internet. Ensure quality family time together and get outdoors as much as you can.



HEALTHY HEROES TIP OF THE WEEK

All of our Healthy Heroes say; 'Have a very happy, healthy and safe summer holiday!'

Healthy Schools

NEW CLASSES 2018-19

Reception Class: Mrs H Tate

Year 1: Ms Z. Fazal Year 2E: Mrs E Evans Year 2D: Miss H Davies Year 3: Miss Warren Year 4: Mr A Bishop Year 5: Miss H Hill

Year 6: Mrs C Kirkby & Mrs O Hutley

INSET DAYS 2018-19

Tuesday 4th September 2018 Monday October 29th 2018 Thursday 3rd January 2019 Thursday 4th January 2019 Wednesday 24th July 2018

INSET DAYS 2019-20

Tuesday 3rd September 2019 Wednesday 4th September 2019 Monday 20th July 2020 Tuesday 21st July 2020 Wednesday 22nd July 2020

SUMMER SAFETY

Please familiarise yourself with the document attached with this week's newsletter and talk to your children about what can do to remain safe over the summer holidays.

WHERE, OH WHERE, IS BOREHAM BEAR?

This week Boreham Bear met our new teaching staff who will be joining us in September. Pictured below is Miss Hill (New Senior Teacher), Miss Fazal, Mr Bishop (New Deputy Headteacher) and Miss Davies.



Autumn term commences at 8:50am on Wednesday 5th September 2018

Boreham Primary School
Tel: 01245 467625 Email: admin@boreham.essex.sch.uk

YEAR 6 LEAVERS CHURCH SERVICE

Yesterday morning we held our annual Year 6 Leavers service at St. Andrew's Church. Huge thanks to Christine and Peter Horton for being such wonderful hosts and to Christine for leading a lovely service.







Huge congratulations to Oscar, Abigail, Marc, Elodie, Rhea and Chloe who were all awarded with 'perfect' prefect badges.

YEAR 6 LEAVERS ASSEMBLY

Thank you to all of Year 6 and their teacher, Mr Troughton for putting on such a magnificient leavers assembly yesterday.



Marc in Year 6 was the recipient of the Head Teacher's Sports Award. This was a brand new award and is awarded to one child in the school who has made an outstanding contribution to school sport. Many congratulations to Marc!



Chloe was the recipient of this year's Year 6
Leavers' Award for showing an exemplary attitude in all she does.
Well done, Chloe! A fantastic achievement!



HUGE thanks to Gill Anderson, our Catering Manager, for making such an amazing Year 6 leavers cake!

Boreham Primary School Tel: 01245 467625 Email: admin@boreham.essex.sch.uk

BOREHAM SCHOOL WIN PRESTIGIOUS SPORTS AWARD

At the beginning of this morning's whole school assembly, we were all surprised by a visit from Sara Robson who is the lead for the Chelmsford School Sports Partnership. Sara came into school to present an award to our school for outstanding contribution and achievement in PE and sport. Boreham was selected out of over 60 Chelmsford schools to receive this prestigious award. This caps off the most amazing year for our school in sport, having last month achieved the Gold School Games Mark award. I would like to thank every single member of staff, external coach and parent volunteers who have all played a significant part in this achievement. Finally to the children; last year, 57% of our junior children represented our school in a competitive sporting event. For this year, we have achieved an amazing 80%!

Thank you all.

Mr Bowyer - Head teacher & PE Subject Leader



NEW BOREHAM BEAR FOR THE SCHOOL!

During this morning's whole school assembly, Mrs Marshall presented the school with a very special leaving gift, a new and bigger Boreham Bear! Boreham Bear even has his own prefect badge and a birth certificate!



Sid and Dulcie are pictured with Mrs Marshall and our brand new Boreham Bear!



Boreham Primary School Tel: 01245 467625 Email: admin@boreham.essex.sch.uk

LIZ BOWER DETERMINATION

AWARD

FOR

STAFF LEAVERS



Many of you will remember that we were exceptionally sad when Liz Bower, died in February of this year. Liz was a loyal supporter and true friend of the school, from protesting as a parent outside the offices of the local authority to being a member of our recent Save Our Susan committee. She was a much-loved adopted grandma to more than one family in our school and supported all our events to the end, even coming to our Christmas production in December when she was exceptionally poorly. To commemorate our appreciation of Liz and all she did for us, we awarded the Annual Liz Bower Award for Determination for the first time at our Leavers Assembly this year. The pupil in the school who has been recognised by staff as demonstrating this trait throughout the year is Lemmie Hamilton, who has shown determination in all aspects of school life, not just the areas she has found easy, but, more importantly, the things she found tricky, where she has tried and tried again without giving up. Well done Lemmie - you are a very worthy winner!



A very fond farewell to Mr Troughton and Mr Edwards.



A very fond farewell to Mrs McKinnell and Mrs Marshall.